“Break cycle and keep kids out of jail”
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Indigenous Australians Minister ken Wyatt says he would “rather see energy that is being used in a negative way being used for something constructive” as he pushed the federal government to increase the number of young Indigenous offenders diverted from detention to break a tragic cycle of incarceration that too often had led to deaths in custody.

“All the evidence is there that it is better to break the cycle of recidivism so these kids don't end up in adult prison,” said Mr Wyatt, who will next week discuss the government's strategy to reduce the number of young offenders who end up in detention...

“We have got to look at the combination of dealing with crime but also looking at the possibility of diversion programs,” Mr Wyatt told The Weekend Australian.

Some states have limited diversionary programs that can include formal cautions and community conferences, but all are small in scale.

In the Kimberley in the far northwest of Australia, the justice reinvestment program Olabud Doogethu has resulted in a 58 per cent fall in burglaries and a 28 per cent fall in stealing by juveniles in 11 remote communities.

The programs, and separate Indigenous courts, are controversial among some law enforcement and in the community but are becoming more sought after.
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